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Parenting in the Rain 
 

There is a line in a poem by Henry Wadsworth Longfellow that says ñInto each life, a 

little rain must come.ò  Those of us advanced in years know that life is full of those 

moments when rain is a blessing or rain is a setback.  There are many areas of the country 

now dealing with damaging effects of moisture and hoping that maybe rain stays away 

for a while. But, we know that rain is essential to growth and there are times when we 

look forward to it. 

 

There are many articles these days about ñhelicopter parentsò and the newest one is ñlawn 

mower parents.ò  Helicopter parents are described as those who are overprotective and 

quick to ñcome to the aidò of their children.  Lawn mower parents are described as those 

who actually work in the foreground and/or background and make sure their children 

experience as few struggles, challenges, discomforts as possible. 

 

While there is nothing more important than loving, nurturing parents, children do need to 

work through relationships with other children their age and even in other age brackets.  

Children need to work through relationships with other adults.  Children need to 

understand that their actions have consequences.  Children need to face challenges in the 

learning process in order to grow.   

 

It is very difficult to listen to your child relay to you how something happened at school 

that hurt their feelings or made them feel badly.  Part of raising and educating children is 

to keep them focused on what tomorrow can bring.  We need to encourage them to stay 

strong when things donôt look so good.  Each of us 

adults can remember back to what we thought were 

earth-shattering events in our lives.  Now, we look 

back and think, ñHey, I survived that.ò 

 

There are hundreds of stories of people who overcame 

adversity and went on to be influential in othersô lives. 

Trust your parenting ability enough to know that your 

children can become strong and resilient with your 

guidance and your stepping back. 

 

Bev Rosenboom, Principal 

 

 



 March certainly came in like a lion, so as it comes to a close I 
hope it goes out like a lamb .  When we've been able to have 

school we've covered a wide variety of music this month!  We 

started off with "Love Is an Open Door" from  Frozen.  We dis-

cussed the movie and how it has finally made its way to the 

Broadway stage and how making the transition from film to 

stage has been quite challenging.  Everyone already knew the 

song, so after singing it we learned some new  choreography.  It was really fun!   

   Next, we learned "We're All In This Together" from the Disney Channel Original  Movie, High 
School Musical .  It was the most successful Disney Channel movie to date and the soundtrack 

from this 2006 smash was the best selling album in the United States that year.  We learned 

the choreography, which was quite similar to what is  in the movie.  It is a great song that cele-

brates the unique characteristics that each one of us possess.   

   Then on to my favorite composer of all time.... Beethoven!  The students had a listening map 

for his famous piece, "For Elise", which showed them the form it was written in, ABACA, which 

is rondo.  We also discussed some interesting facts about Beethoven, one being that he was to-

tally deaf the last 15 years of his life.  It was in this time period that he wrote some of his 

most phenomenal works.  We also sang a song called "The Power of Music" that was written in-

cluding some of his most famous motifs... and the students picked up on some of them.  Of 

course, there was a little of his 5th and 9th symphonies included as well as the tune from "Ode 

to Joy".  Most everyone had heard the melodies at one time but they didn't realize that it was 

Beethoven who had written these timeless songs.   

   We also learned the difference in a motif and a hook.  A motif is a short, repeated musical 

segment in classical music and is also called a "hook" in popular music.  In popular music, the 

hook is the part that catches the listener's ear... you know, that crazy tune that stays in your 

head for a week or two?!?!  They learned that they have heard several motifs from classical 

music... they just didn't know who had written them!  

   Our folk  dance for this month was from Sweden, the  Fjaskern, which was a simple circle 

dance that starts out slow then gets faster and faster.  The subtitle for this dance is  Hurry 
Scurry and that is definitely what the kids were doing by the end of the song!  

   On Saturday, March 30, there will be seven students representing the rural schools at the 

Elementary Music Contest in Spearfish.  I am so excited because I know they will all do very 

well and make us all proud.   

    I can hardly believe that April is just around the corner but I am looking forward to all the 

fun that is to come!  Until then, keep a song in your heart!  

Mrs. Richards  



March Students of the 

Month  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

      
 

 

       Laken LinnðKindergarten                     Ruger Spring ð2nd grade      Thayne Elshereð8th 

                   Elm Springs                       Atall                Hereford 

 

Upcoming 

Events: 

 

Friday, April 29thðNo Schoolð

Easter  

 

Wednesday, April 24thðRural 

Screening 
 

 

Character Traits  
 

MARCH:  COOPERATION 
ñA situation in which people work 

together to do somethingò ~Websterôs 

Dictionary  



From the sounds of it, most of the other schools got hit hard with snow. From the looks and 

sounds of it, the kids are happy to have all of the snow to play in at recess! Over the past few 

weeks, there have been forts built, melted, then rebuilt again. Itôs time for Spring! 

Our class recently began a hydraulics project. Students spent an afternoon experimenting with 

two syringes and tubing. They needed 

to figure out how to fill the entire tub-

ing with water using their two syring-

es. After much trial and error, Joni 

and Jessa were the first ones to solve 

the problemðway to go girls! Stu-

dents are very familiar with the bene-

fits hydraulics play at home on the 

ranches. They are currently working 

on a project at home and will bring to 

school next week to show the rest of 

the students what they created using 

hydraulics. I canôt wait to see what 

each of their creative minds come up 

with! 

 

We will be beginning Smarter 

Balanced testing in the next 

few weeks. 3rd grade has 

been preparing for this for 

quite a while and will do an 

extraordinary job on their 

tests! Good luck to Joni and 

Colter! Ruger, Jessa, and 

Hank will be cheering you 

both on! Good luck to all stu-

dents with Smarter Balanced 

Testing! 

 

 Mr. Erfman 



aǊǎΦ ¦ǊōŀƴƛŀƪΩǎ пth-8th Classroom at Atall School 
 

What a memorable March it has been! We started the month with lots of snow and cold; hopefully the end of 
the month is much warmer and dryer. Spring cannot come too quickly this year!  
 
Our classroom has been a busy one as we prepared for the school speech contest and the complicated topic 
ƻŦΣ ά/ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ¸ƻǳǘƘ CŀŎŜΦέ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŜ ǎǇŜŜŎƘ ƛǘǎŜƭŦ ǉǳŀƭƛŦƛŜǎ ŀǎ ŀ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΤ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ 
say that all of our 4th-8th graders rose to that challenge and conquered it!  
 
While our fourth-graders did not compete in the contest, they did research and compose a speech that they 
also delivered several times at home and in school. Tance wrote about challenges we face with cell phones, 
and gave us several side-effects of too much screen-time to think about. Everett wrote about how school can 
be challenging, but it is important to realize that everyone is intelligent in their own unique way.  
 
Our fifth graders did wonderfully for their first time competing; Alanah spoke about challenges military kids 
face and her heartfelt message earned her 3rd place in the 5th-6th grade division. Emma spoke about the 
challenges of being a ranch kid. Her lovely speech about the importance of chores and ranch-work earned her 
2nd place at the competition.  
 
Seventh-grader Dally wrote an informative speech about the importance of sleep, with several great 
suggestions for improving the quality of our sleep.  
 

Shaniah Spring, eighth grade, wrote about the challenges of peer pressure; 
making note of the benefits of positive peer pressure as well as the dangers of 
negative peer pressure. Her delivery was spectacular! Our other eighth-grader, 
Mariah Spring, proudly placed 3rd in the 7th-8th grade competition with her speech 
on learning disabilities. She bravely spoke about her own experience, and 
accomplished a long-held personal goal of placing at the competition. It has been 
an honor to teach these girls and watch their speaking skills grow exponentially 
these past four years of competing in this 
contest! 

 
Also in March, we 
celebrated Pi Day, 
officially held on 
March 14 or 3.14 
like the famous ratio 
άǇƛΦέ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿŜ 
each made our own 
ǘƻŀǎǘŜǊ ƻǾŜƴ άǇƛȊȊŀ-
Ǉƛέ ŦƻǊ ƭǳƴŎƘǘƛƳŜ ƻƴ 
March 20, since the 
14th was a day of 
Spring Break. We rolled out home-made dough 

(compliments of home chef, Mr. Joe Urbaniak) and then added our favorite 
toppings. Older students helped the younger students learn more about the 
special qualities of the number pi and why it is celebrated. 
 


